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The Board of Directors’ statement on the result of the remuneration 

committee’s evaluation of remuneration to senior executives 

The Board of Directors monitors and has evaluated the Company´s programmes for 

variable remuneration to senior executives1. The Board of Directors has concluded that 

both the short-term and the long-term programmes have been structured in such way as 

to contribute to the satisfaction of the Group´s financial targets and to an increased 

value for the Company´s shareholders. 

In the course of its evaluation, the Board of Directors has also concluded that the 

variable remuneration to senior executives is in line with the principles resolved on by 

the Annual General Meeting. It has been concluded that the remuneration structures and 

levels in the Company correspond to market practice. 

 

Sundsvall in February 2019 

The Board of Directors in Svenska Cellulosa Aktiebolaget SCA 

                                                      

1 The guidelines apply to the President, Business Unit President and equivalent, as well as the Central 
Staff Managers. 


